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March 24, 2021 
 
Michael Winckler 
City of Independence 
111 E Maple Ave 
Independence, MO 64050 
 
Dear Mr. Winckler: 
 
MoDOT’s Cost Share Committee approved the modified funding for your Route 24 project 
previously approved by the Cost Share Committee in June 2019. 
 
The Cost Share Committee approved the Kansas City District to contribute district STIP funds at 
fifty percent (50%) of the increased estimate ($2,262,752) up to $1,131,376.  The overall project 
will remain at a 50/50 split as approved by the Cost Share Committee in June 2019.  Any costs 
over the updated estimate will be the responsibility of the City.  MoDOT Cost Share funds 
remain at $4,491,190 and the Kansas City District operating budget remains at $624,975 as 
approved in June 2019. 
 
The Cost Share Committee approved the modification contingent upon the Mid-America 
Regional Council amending the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the increased 
funding. 
 
Matt Killion, Area Engineer, will be contacting you to proceed with the execution of the 
supplemental Cost Share agreement.  The supplemental Cost Share agreement must be executed 
by the City of Independence within 6 months after the recommendation of the Committee. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Matt Killion at (816)215-7274. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David T. Silvester, P.E. 
KC District Engineer 
 
Copies:  Partnership Development-fs 
 


